
 
Draft Minutes for Curricular Affairs Committee 
Oct 12 2011, 3:30-4:30 pm Kayak 
  
Voting Members Present: 
Brian Himelbloom (audio); Carrie Baker; Dave Valentine; Debra Moses; Diane McEachern (audio); 
Jungho Baek; Rainer Newberry, Chair; Retchenda George-Bettisworth; Todd Radenbaugh (audio) 
Voting Members Absent: Anthony Arendt, 
 
Non-voting Members Present: Lillian Misel, Libby Eddy (for Mike Earnest); Linda Hapsmith; Donald 
Crocker. 
Non-voting Members Absent: Dana Thomas; Doug Goering 
Guest: Pete Pinney 
Taking Notes: Jayne Harvie 
 
A.  OLD Business 

1. Approval of 28 Sept Minutes 
 Minutes were approved as distributed. 
 
2.  Recent GERC issues (chairperson, etc) —comments by Carrie Baker 
 

      Alex Fitts was chosen by the GERC to chair the committee.  She’s a good fit for the 
position because she’s a full professor with general education background.  She will be a voting 
member of the committee.   

  The GER Committee decided upon a two-thirds’ majority standard for decision-making; 
though they may be able to use the consensus method based on the committee’s past 
experience. 



 
that instructors and schools wish the courses to have 100-level status so that students earn 
college credit while taking them at the high school.  The issue becomes whether or not the 
course is rigorous enough to merit 100-level status.  Right now, CRC has handled the course 
requests by approving them as trial courses only. 

          It's been suggested that the State of Alaska High School exit exam scores be used to gauge 
student eligibility to enroll in such courses.  If the student had passing grades in all three areas 
of these exams, they would be allowed to enroll in the course and earn college credit.  The 
majority of eligible students would thus be juniors in high school. 

                Discussion followed about the rigor of the SOA HS exams and what passing scores 
actually mean, which is a minimal level of skills to graduate from high school.  Libby E. asked 
who would actually monitor these scores at the high schools, noting that it could be a very 
subjective process.  It was generally agreed that a student should have to present evidence of 
passing scores on the exit exams. 

              Pete P. noted two perspectives on college courses in high school.  1.) There's a marked 
difference in a vocation or tech pr





  Distance delivery methods are fundamentally di fferent methods of communication than face-to-face instruction.  Effective in

struction by distance delivery requires adapting or designing content for new for mats and modes of communication.  It cannot be assumed that a course approved for face-to-face delivery automatically passes review for a different mode of delivery.  The structure and content of courses intended wholly or in part for distance delivery must be separately reviewed.  This motion applies to all distance delivery co urses within UAF, whether listed by an academic department, a rural campus, or the Center for Distance Education (CDE).       Discussion on this topic will resu me following further discussion of Item #5.  B.  NEW Business 


